KANSAS CITY NEW YORK



December 22, 1939

Dr. F. H. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phogg:

I would appreciate a schedule of your games this year . . . I hope to get up more frequently than last year. You know I cannot get the kick out of high school games nor out of the Naismith League . . . the high school boys are too young and the Naismith boys too old . . . the University fellows are the ones that really play ball.

I was sorry I couldn't give your secretary the exact information about when we played Washington in St. Louis. I am pretty sure now it was December, 1934.

Cordially yours,

J. Craig Ruby.

JCR:RD